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GENERAL PROJECT NOTIFICATION 
 

Surf Ave Water and Drainage Replacement Project - Contract 2022-03 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 

The Marshfield Department of Public Works has advertised and will be opening bids on February 10, 2022 for the Surf 

Ave Water and Drainage Replacement Project (Contract 2022-03) and anticipate work to commence early Spring 

and be substantially complete by end of Summer 2022. The work under this contract includes, but is not limited to, the 

replacement of the existing water main and demolition of the existing drainage system, installation of new 8” DI (Ductile 

Iron) water main and appurtenances, installation of new 12” RC (Reinforced Concrete) Class V Pipe including new 

precast concrete manholes and catch basins, and Full Depth Reconstruction of Surf Ave for the entire length, between 

Rexhame Road and Ocean Street. In addition, as part of this work, there will be multiple gas service relocations required 

to accomplish the above mentioned work. Eversource Gas should be providing additional information as to when the 

work will occur to the residents affected by this work. 

 

Additional Notes: 

1. As part of this work, the town will be implementing a temporary water bypass system in order to avoid 

disruptions to the water distribution during the work and minimize water shutdowns. 

2. Work hours: 7:00 AM – 4:00 PM (M-F, except holidays) unless approved otherwise by the Town. 

3. Your cooperation with the contractor is appreciated to avoid any conflicts and delays of the project, and to 

provide access as needed to the sidewalk, roadway, etc. during the work hours. The road where the work 

will be done will be shut down in its entirety, but residents will be allowed access to their property. 

4. The Town of Marshfield or its’ contractors are not responsible for the replacement of or readjustment of 

cobblestones, bricks, landscape borders, cement structures or private underground utilities (i.e. irrigation, 

electrical, etc.) that are placed within the town layout without permission. 

5. The DPW will be hosting an information meeting (via zoom) February 9, 2022 at 2:00 PM for any 

questions/concerns. The zoom link for the meeting will be posted on the town website under calendar as 

well as the news section.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at (781) 834-5575 or at tmolinari@townofmarshfield.org. In order to be 

included with major project changes/announcements/emergencies, please provide your email address and home 

phone/mobile phone if possible for ease of communication. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Tom Molinari 

Assistant Town Engineer 

mailto:tmolinari@townofmarshfield.org

